

May 8, 2017

To: Dylan Rodríguez, Chair

**Riverside Division** 

From: Stephen Wimpenny, Chair

Committee on Educational Policy

Re: CEP Review of Proposed Pilot Program for Internationalizing Undergraduate Students' Learning

Experience at UCR

The Committee on Educational Policy reviewed the proposed pilot program for internationalizing undergraduate students' learning experience at UCR at their May 5, 2015 meeting and are generally supportive of the proposal. The Committee noted that the proposal did not clearly articulate where the funding and resources to support the program will come from. The Committee recommends that the proposal be updated to include documentation on funding for the proposed program.

Additionally, the Committee noted that travel to Native American reservations in the United States is considered international travel and recommends that the proposal be revised to eliminate the use of the word "overseas". The Committee also recommends the use of the word "globalizing" instead of "internationalizing".